
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB679 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Pogge 

 

3.  Committee: Courts of Justice 

 

4. Title: Breach of personal information notification; unreasonable delay. 

 

5. Summary:  Defines the term "unreasonable delay" as a period not to exceed 30 days for 

purposes of the disclosure requirements imposed upon a person or entity that owns or 

licenses computerized data that includes personal information when there is a security breach 

involving such information.  Currently, the term is undefined. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  No state fiscal impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  Current law provides that following the discovery of a security breach 

involving personal information, notification of the breach must be provided to the Office of 

the Attorney General and any affected resident of the Commonwealth without unreasonable 

delay. This bill defines “unreasonable delay” as a period not to exceed 30 days. The Virginia 

Information Technologies Agency indicates that establishing the notification period as 30 

days does not create a fiscal impact.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Virginia Information Technologies 

Agency 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 

Date: January 16, 2018 

File: HB679 


